

FECHA:	13/10/2017
HORA:	12.00

RESPONSABLE: Comité de Club

ORDEN DEL DÍA

Fecha Campeonato del Club 2018 / Club Championship 2018 date

Reglamento HCP Campeonato del Club / HCP rules for club championships

Resumen de la semana del Capitán / Captain's Week summary.

Proceso de elección Comité 2018 / Selection process for 2018 Committee

Proceso elección Capitán 2018 / Selection process for new Captain's for 2018

Otros asuntos / Any other Business

NOMBRE
Ulf Svendsen
Dean Cox
Fran Whelan
Nicola Whelan
Steve Bailey
Ralf Bombach
Inna Bladen
Mike Jordan
Karl Maresz
Mike Jordan
Anthony Etherington
Ian Conquest

SEMANA DEL CAPITÁN

La semana del Capitán se desarrolló según lo organizado y no hubo ningún contratiempo. Se propone confirmar en la próxima reunión la fecha para la semana del Capitán del 2018. US comenta que en realidad le correspondería al nuevo comité decidirlo. Se podría incluir en el acta como fecha sugerida pero que la última palabra la tenga el nuevo comité. Finalmente se propone la 1ª semana de Noviembre 2018 como posible fecha para la semana del Capitán.

Comité 2018

Se enviará la convocatoria a los socios para que se puedan presentar para el Comité 2018. IC considera que el Comité Disciplinario no es necesario ya que el Comité de Competición en conjunto con la

Dirección del campo de Golf debería poder tomar las decisiones oportunas en caso de que fuese necesario. US contesta que en el libro de Reglamentos Internos del Club vienen estipulados los 4 Comités que deben formar del Comité del Club.

IC comenta que en el Reglamento Interno viene estipulado que “Inicialmente existirán” esos comités pero no viene especificado que debe haber una “continuidad” de ellos. US comenta que la intención del Club siempre ha sido implicar al máximo de socios. Que hubo una época que había poco interés por parte de los socios para formar parte del comité. IC alega que eso puede deberse a que los socios tienen poco contacto con la Dirección del Club.

El comité en conjunto si está de acuerdo en anular el “Comité de Dirección” al tener poca implicación. IB propone que todos los que organicen alguna competición en Los Arqueros deberían estar en el Comité a lo que US contesta que no es necesario ya que los miembros del Comité pueden delegar tareas en ayudantes.

SB pregunta a Dirección por el papel que desempeña Agustín exactamente como Presidente Honorífico. Piensa que una de las tareas que podría hacer es revisar los HCP. US informa que una de las tareas de Agustín es precisamente eso además, en el caso de que no pudiera venir durante una temporada, el resto de los empleados del Club que pertenecen al Comité permanente saben desempeñar las mismas funciones. NW comenta que antes El Comité permanente, acudía a las reuniones. US comenta que si el Comité presente así lo solicita, pueden ser convocados a la próxima reunión.

Finalmente y tras ser sugerido por MJ se decide que los comités deben continuar. Los candidatos se presentan para formar parte del Comité del Club y en la primera reunión son elegidos para desempeñar un puesto específico. IC pregunta si fuese posible ofrecer únicamente los puestos vacantes en el caso de que los actuales miembros del Club, quieran seguir desempeñando algunas funciones. US contesta que lo democrático sería ofrecer todos los puestos y que los socios votaran. MJ sugiere que se podría proponer que los comités duraran 2 años en vez de 1. IC propone enviar un mailing con la sugerencia.

IB y NW informan a los asistentes que se presentaran nuevamente en el 2018 para los puestos de Capitana de Damas y Vice Capitana de Damas.

ET comenta que únicamente los Accionistas deberían tener opción a cubrir los puestos de Capitanes.

Finalmente se decide que pueden optar a un puesto en los Comités los Alquileres de Acción de 1 año y todos los accionistas que tengan alguna opción de socio activada.

US resume que los siguientes comités son necesarios para el 2018: Comité de Competición, Comité Social, Comité Flora y Fauna y Comité Disciplinario. El único comité que no se volverá a convocar sería el de Dirección. Como todos los años, una vez el comité 2018 sea constituido habrá un cóctel en el que se convoca tanto el Comité 2017 como el nuevo para el 2018. En dicho evento pueden informar sobre el procedimiento de trabajo. Insiste en que el comité Social debe trabajar en conjunto con el Comité de Competición para organizar toda la parte social de dichas competiciones.

TE pregunta ¿que pasaría si el comité social fuese a otro restaurante a organizar las celebraciones de los eventos? Según él al Club le debería dar igual ya que no reciben ningún beneficio. TE comenta que la Dirección no se ha personado en ningún evento de la “Semana del Capitán”. Piensa que eso se debe a que no hay ningún beneficio para el Club.

Hay que aclarar que el restaurante paga un alquiler mensual al Club por lo que si conviene que funcione.

GREENKEEPER

IC pregunta quien tomó la decisión para marcar las zonas de dropaje en el hoyo 9. FW comenta que vino un representante de la Federación Andaluza que sugirió introducir una regla local y marcar el hoyo así y hacerlo más fácil también para los visitantes.

OTROS ASUNTOS

- SB comenta que se alegra mucho que US haya dicho que hay más socios. Piensa que esto se debe en parte a las competiciones “Amigos” y “LA Club Night”. US confirma que puede ser, pero que el Club recibe muchas peticiones también por otras vías, como la página web. US informa que no hay proyectos para nuevos campos de golf por lo que hay menos ofertas en el mercado para clubes de socios.
- SB pregunta cómo se decide el jugar las competiciones bajo reglas de invierno o verano. US informa que está establecido en el Libro Verde que dice lo siguiente: *en condiciones adversas del terreno generalizadas por todas partes del Campo, o en un hoyo, el Comité compuesto por un Miembro del Comité Temporal, otro Miembro del Comité Permanente y el Greenkeeper podrán aprobar la siguiente Regla Local por periodos máximos de 30 días.*

- KM informa que hay una sección nueva de Petanca. El 5 de Noviembre será el primer evento y se coordinará con la BBQ mensual de socios. US informa que coordinará el evento con Miguel Rus. Se enviará un mailing a todos los socios con la información de este evento.
- DC informa al Comité del Club que nuevamente recibe correos de un Socio "lleno de mentiras". Expone al Comité que o se le informa a este socio que deje de enviar este tipo de correos o presentará el tema al Comité Disciplinario para que tome las decisiones necesarias. US sugiere que tengan una reunión entre ellos para solucionar el tema. DC se niega a ello ya que es una persona intratable. IC propone una primera reunión entre las partes involucradas a lo que FW se niega también formar parte debido a las mismas razones que DC.
- Banderas Azul. US confirma que se enviará un mailing a los socios en el cual se explicará el procedimiento correspondiente a las banderas azules.
- KM confirma a los asistentes que el Bridge Club ahora se reúne los miércoles en vez de los jueves y pagan 1€ por jugador al Club. TE solicita a Dirección se incluya en la web que los viernes hay un grupo de principiantes que se reúnen en el Salón de Socios para aprender a jugar al bridge

Próxima reunión: Comité de Competición – 24 de Noviembre, 12.00 Hrs.

CAPTAINS WEEK

The Captain's week went very well without any mayor problems. The committee proposes to confirm at the next meeting the date for the 2018 Captain's Week. US comments that it would really be up to the new committee to decide. In the minutes the proposed date can be included but the new committee should decide. Finally the first week of November 2018 is proposed as a possible date for the Captain's week.

COMMITTEE 2018

A mailing will be send to the members in order for them to present their candidature to the 2018 Committee. IC considers that the Disciplinary Committee is not necessary since the Competition Committee in conjunction with the Golf Course Management should be able to take the necessary decisions in case a subject would arise.

US replies that the Club's Internal Regulations book stipulates that at least 4 Committees that should form of the Clubs Committees.

IC comments that the Internal Regulations stipulate that "Committees will be created initially" but it is not specified that there should be "continuity" of them. US comments that the intention of the Club has always been to involve the maximum of members. There was a time when there was little interest on behalf of the members to be part of the committee. IC claims that this may be due to the fact that the members have little contact with the Club Management.

The committee agrees to cancel the "Management Committee" by having little assistance.

IB proposes that all members involved with the organization of a competition should be on the Committee to which the US replies that it is not necessary since the members of the Committee can delegate work to assistants.

SB asks US for the role played by Agustín as Honorary President. He thinks one of the tasks he could do is to review the HCPs. US reports that that is exactly one of Agustín's tasks and in case he could not come for some season, the Club's employees who belong to the Permanent Section can do the same functions.

NW comments that not all members of the Permanent Section does not attend any meetings. US comments that if the Committee specially requests them to come they can to the meeting next time.

Finally and after being suggested by MJ, it is decided that the current committees must continue.

Members will apply to be part of the Committees and at the first meeting the different positions will be assigned. IC asks whether it would be possible to offer only the vacant posts in case the current members of the Club want to continue at certain functions. US replies that democratic way would be to offer all the positions and that members vote. MJ suggests that the committees could also be elected for 2 years instead of 1. IC proposes to send a mailing with the suggestion.

IB and NW inform the attendees that they will present themselves again for the positions of Lady Captain and Lady Vice Captain for 2018.

ET comments that only the Shareholders should have an option to cover the positions of Captains. Finally, it is decided that yearly share rentals and all shareholders who have any type of membership activated may be eligible for the Committees.

US informs of the necessary committees for 2018: Competition Committee, Social Committee, Flora and Fauna Committee and Disciplinary Committee. The only committee that will not be renewed would be the Management Committee. As every year, once the 2018 committees are formed there will be a cocktail where the 2017 and 2018 Committee can exchange information and working procedures. He insists that the Social Committee should work in closely with the Competition Committee to organize the social part of the competitions.

TE asks what would happen if the social committee went to another restaurant to organize the social part of the events? The Club does not care as it does not receive any benefits. TE comments that the Management wasn't present in any event of the Captain's Week. He thinks that the reason for this is that there is no benefit to the Club.

The restaurant pays a monthly rent to the Club so it is important for the Club that it functions.

GREENKEEPER

IC asks who made the decision to mark the drop zones on the 9th hole. FW informs that a representative from the Andalusian Golf Federation came and suggested to introduce a local rule and mark the hole this way. This would also help to make it easier for green fee players.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

- SB comments that he is very happy that US has said that there are more members. SB thinks that this is due to the competitions "Amigos" and "LA Club Night". US says this can be so, but the Club is also receiving many request directly through the web page. US informs that there are no projects for new golf courses so there are less offers in the market for club memberships.
- SB asks how it is decided to play competitions under winter or summer rules. US states that this is set out in the Green Book which reads as follows: under unfavorable course conditions or in a specific hole, the Competition Committee consisting of a Member of the Temporary Section, another member from Permanent Section and the Greenkeeper may approve the following Local Rule for maximum periods of 30 days.
- DC informs the Club Committee that it receiving again emails from a Member "full of lies". He informs to the Committee that either this member ceases to send this type of emails or he will present a formal complaint to the Disciplinary Committee in order for them to take the necessary decisions. US suggests having a meeting between them to solve the issue. DC refuses to do so since this person is difficult to treat. IC proposes a first meeting between the parties involved to which FW also refuses to be part as well due to the same reasons as DC.
- Blue Flags. US confirms that a mailing will be sent to the members to explain the procedure corresponding to the blue flags.
- KM confirms that the Bridge Club now meets on Wednesdays instead of Thursdays and that they pay 1€ per player to the Club. TE asks the Management to include in the web site that on Fridays a group of beginners meet in the Members' Lounge to learn to play bridge.

Next meeting; Club Committee Meeting – 24th November 12.00 Hrs.